CONSTITUENT QUESTION

House of Assembly

ASKED BY: Mark Shelton MP

ANSWERED BY: Hon Jacquie Petrusma MP
Minister for Health

QUESTION:

Recently, | was in Oatlands and talking to a few of the locals about
health services available in the region. One of them asked me when
the Oatlands ambulance station would be completed. Can you
please provide an update on construction and when we can expect to
see ambos move in?

ANSWER:

The Tasmanian Liberal Government is continuing to deliver the critical
infrastructure our paramedics need to provide high-quality care to Tasmanians,
right around the State.

Construction on the new $2.75 million Oatlands Ambulance Station commenced
in early March 2024 and is expected to be complete by late January 2025.

Following the usual commissioning period, the station is expected to be
operational and welcome paramedics and volunteers in February 2025.

The state-of-the-art station will have two bays for ambulances, training room
facilities, dedicated areas to improve compliance with infection control
requirements, and improved general amenities for all users.
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